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Keep alert, stand firm in your faith, be courageous, be strong. 
Let all that you do be done in love. 

I Corinthians 16:13,14 
 

Dear Church family, 
 
The Apostle Paul ends his first letter to the Corinthians with words of encourage-
ment. After addressing issues in the church, clarifying the teachings of Jesus, min-
istering to those who were struggling, giving instructions on family life, answering 
questions about living as a Christian, talking about the Sacrament, and proclaim-
ing the resurrection of Jesus, the Apostle bares his heart for the church at Cor-
inth. 
 
In these final weeks of ministry at Lima UMC, which concludes over 40 years of 
appointment as a UM pastor, I am overwhelmed with gratitude for GodΩs faithful-
ness throughout those 40+ years. I am especially feeling blessed to have served 
Christ with you, the Lima Church family. If I were to write a letter as Paul did to 
the Corinthians, the list of blessings I experienced while ministering among you 
would be endless. It is a list that will be filed away in my heart to be referenced in 
prayer-time—for praise and thanksgiving! Thank you for these past 7 years of 
blessings!  
 
And now I would want for you what the Apostle wanted for the Corinthians. Con-
tinue to be a place where faith, hope, and love abide in great measure. Stand firm 
in being the Church where Christ is central, faith nurtured, and where mission is 
the primary expression of your identity. May each of us do whatever it takes to 
keep a covenant with God and one another to keep alert, stand firm in our faith, 
be courageous, be strong; and to let all that we do be done in love. 
 
Grace and Peace in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, 
 
Pastor Bob 



 

 
 

  WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

  
Pastor Bob will be preaching June 3,10 and 17. Fatherôs 
Day will be his last Sunday.   
 
On the 3rd we will be recognizing High School and College 
(both undergraduates and graduate students) graduates. 
 
On the 17th all morning services will be combined into one 
service. Worship will be held in the sanctuary at 10:00 AM 
 
The congregation will then experience a transition period 
from June 17 through July 1 to prepare for Pastor Dorryôs 
arrival.  
Pastor Karen will be preaching on the 24th and Dr. Brad-
ley Miller will be preaching on the 1st of July. The celebra-
tion of Holy Communion will be postponed until the follow-
ing Sunday. 
 
Due to a family wedding, Pastor Dorryôs first Sunday in the 
pulpit will be July 8th at which time the Sacrament of Holy 
Communion will be celebrated. 
 
Pastoral Care emergencies will be covered by either Pastor 
Karen or Stephen Ministers during the transition period. 

POTLUCK SUPPERS 
 

FIRST SUNDAY IN JUNE AND JULY 
5:00 PM 

 
*JULYôS POTLUCK WILL BE A COOKOUT 



 

 Intentional Mission Giving 

Lima UMC is a mission- minded congregation making a 
difference locally and globally.   We are demonstrating 
our commitment to missions in 2018 by being intentional 
about the use of our monthly mission envelopes,  as well 
as our weekly envelopes. 
 
Update:     

;Z´ò¨ô3y«gy«o{yZwô;o¨¨o{yô1o±oymô¨¬¤¤{§«¨ôM;ô;o¨¨o{yè
aries, Mutwale and Kabaka wa Mushidi.   
We have a covenant relationship with them with a goal 
of $2,500, the minimum needed to establish a covenant 
with UM missionaries. 
Thus far in May we have received  $2,308.00.                           
 

The Intentional Local Church Giving (weekly envelopes) 
has a goal of $212,000 for the first half of the year. 2018 
giving thus far is  $150,809.47. 
 

Î8¬ygò¨ô3y«gy«o{yZwô;o¨¨o{yô1o±oymô¨¬¤¤{§«¨ôIgeô&o§eô
Missions in Appalachia and the American Leprosy Mis-
sions. 
We have set goals of $1,000 and $500, respectively. 
 
May God continue to bless us as we continue to be generous 
and compassionate in our giving of time, talents, gifts, service 
and witness. 



 

 !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ {ŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ WǳƴŜ мпΣмрΣмсΥ  
 

Each year the Eastern PA Conference of the United 
Methodist Church celebrates ministry, orders its 

ministry and ordains its clergy at sessions of Annual Confer-
ence.  
This yearΩs Annual Conference will be held June 14-16 at 
the Greater Philadelphia Convention Center, located in 
Oaks, PA. 
Representing Lima UMC at this yearΩs Annual Conference 
sessions are: Pastor Bob and Pastor Karen; Sabrina Daluisio 
and Bradley Miller. Marilyn Wilt and Ann Jacob are equaliz-
ing delegates for the South District.   
Pastor BobΩs retirement will be recognized during Annual 
Conference sessions on Friday, June 15th at 1 PM. 

Tuesday Night Bible 

Study & 

 Youth Group Cookout  

June 5th  

                   6:30ñ8:00 PM 



 

  
Lima United Methodist Women in Action! 

 

Mission u 2018 Learning Together for the  
Transformation of the World  

 
Why come?  

Mission u is the Christian School of Missions presented by the UMW. 
The purpose of Mission u is to (1) help church members (lay and cler-
gy, men, women and youth) understand and interpret the global mission 
of the church and the responsibility of Christians within that mission; 
(2) provide information about the work of the United Methodist Wom-
en; and (3) offer an integrated program of Mission Education, Christian 
Social Action, and Program Planning.  
 

Who Attends?  
Members and elected leaders of UM Women, UM Men, pastors, Christ 
Servant Ministers, Certified Lay Ministers, chairpersons of local work 
are on mission. Anyone who is interested in mission and in gaining a 
better understanding and interpretation of the UMCôs global mission is 
invited. Courses are designed to highlight individual Christian respon-
sibility within that mission.  
 

When, Where and How much?  
This yearôs Mission u is Friday July 20th from 3 to 8:30 PM and Sat. 
July 21st from 8 AM to 4:30 PM. Location is The Inn at Reading in 
Wyomissing, PA. Registration fees cover one night and dinner Friday 
plus breakfast and lunch on Saturday for $200. Commuter registration 
covers 2 meals and use of facilities for $140. All registration forms are 
due June 20, 2018. After this deadline, an additional $25.00 will be 
charged. Registration brochure and forms are on the LUMW bulletin 
board. Scholarships are available for first time attenders and grants for 
UMW who need assistance to come again and families. Brochure and 
forms on LUMW bulletin board.  
 
Ask Linda Youngstrom or Sandy Fagley for assistance.        
                                                                            Continued on next page 



 

 

Mission Studies  
Study books well written and amazing volunteers whom God equips to be 
study leaders provide a very rich Christian experience. Attendees can only 
choose one study class. Texts are $10 each and available at Mission u or can 
be ordered on www.umwmissionresources.org or call 1-800-305-9857.  
Spiritual Study is Embracing Wholeness: An Earth Perspective for 
Covenantal Living. This study explores the ways God has called us to 
live in covenantal relationship with all of creation and challenges readers to 
work toward stronger and healthier relationships with creation, their com-
munities, themselves and God.  
Issue Study is What About Our Money? This study explores how we re-
late to money within the context of our faith. Participants will discover how 
to live closer to God and Godôs people in a culture that is deeply defined by 
money.  
Geographic Study is Missionary Conferences of the United Methodist 
Church. This study gives an overview of the three missionary confer-
ences in the UMC: The Alaska United Methodist Conference, the Red Bird 
Missionary Conference, and the Oklahoma Indian Missionary Conference. 
Youth Study (grades 7-12) is Is It Just Money? The youth will pursue an 
exploration of money as it relates to faith and justice.  
Childrenôs Study (grades 1-6) is Money Matters. The children will learn 
how God intends us to use money as an expression of love for others.  
 

Continued Education Credits  
Mission u courses may be submitted for Christ Servant Minister and Certi-
fied Lay Minister CEU requirements. Request form will be at Mission u. 
Clergy CEU forms will also be available at Mission u. Please prayerfully 
consider attending 2018 Mission u July 20th and 21st . We can car pool to 
Reading and back.  
 
The classes are participator and offer opportunities to learn and grow in 
Christ. The Friday night and Saturday afternoon worship services with some 
new hymns are up lifting and inspiring. Sandy Fagley, Beatrice Davids and 
Lindy Youngstrom ask you to join them as they return to this amazing edu-
cational resource and wonderful fellowship event.  
 
P.S. Meals are served buffet style and desserts are delicious and copious!  



 

                       ±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ άhǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ !ǊŎǝŎέ 
WǳƴŜ нрτWǳƴŜ нф    ф-ммΥол !a 
tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ !ƎŜ п ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ DǊŀŘŜ р 

 
¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊτϷмр ŦƻǊ м 
ŎƘƛƭŘΣ Ϸмл ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎΣ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΗ 
/ŀƭƭ {ǳǎŀƴ IŜŀǊƴ ƛŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ смл-ору-пфофΦ 

 

At a recent Tuesday Night Bible Study Marie Direso 
shared the following story: 

My sister Sue recently shared with me a story about my four year 
old niece Ava. Sue was talking to Ava one night about her teacher 
who recently went on maternity leave and had a baby. My sister 
wanted to know if Ava had heard the news that the teach-
er's baby was born. She asked, "Ava, did you hear the good 
news?" Ava replied, "That Jesus is alive?" My sister says that Ava 
tells her and the rest of the family every week after church that it 
is her job to tell the good news! 

There is so much we can learn from the words and faith of a 
child. Sometimes we overcomplicate things, but Ava's message 
about the good news is simple. Jesus is the good news and He is 
alive! I love Ava's bold and fearless spirit, and her love and pas-
sion for Jesus. I pray that she continues to carry this with her as 
she moves through life and is never afraid to share the true good 
news.  



 

Local Pastorôs School 
Diengenga, Democratic Republic of Congo 

 
One of the many places Tony Barnett, Ann Jacob and Pastor Bob 
visited in February 2018 was this class of Local Pastors who would 
soon graduate, and be expected to start a new United Methodist 
congregation. Eight or nine of them are graduating this Spring. 
 
If you recall the testimony of Mutwale and Kabaka, youôll remem-
ber that they left the Congo to start new congregations in Tanza-
nia with very little resources; and with the promise of $100 a 
month support. The church in Tanzania is established and grow-
ing because of their unwavering commitment to Godôs call. 
 
These graduates likewise begin their ministry with limited re-
sources.  



 

Lima United Methodist Men purchase bikes 

 

Limaõs United Methodist Men learned about the limited resources 

of the new graduates of Diengengaõs Local Pastorõs School. Mis-

sionaries Jonathan and Donna Baker shared the most pressing 

needs of a new graduate: a bicycle, Bible, and kitchen suppliesñ

about $225.00 / person. 

 

Arrangements were made for Limaõs UM Men to purchase these 

most pressing needs for the 2018 graduates, 8  or 9 in number. Be-

low is a picture of the bikes. 

 

These supplies will not only benefit the graduate, but will be a nec-

essary help in planting churches in a country where Christianity 

and United Methodism is thriving. Imagine, the UM Men helping 

to plant churches in the Democratic Republic of the Congo! 



 

Covenant in Observing Boundary Standards 
 

Although I am retiring from appointed pastoral ministry, I am not retir-
ing my credentials. This means I will still be held accountable for keep-
ing the covenant held among clergy. 
This covenant stresses the importance of keeping healthy boundaries for 
the sake of the churchôs life and ministry.  
 

Because I love the churchðespecially Lima Church, I am committed to 
keeping these healthy boundaries, which basically state that as of mid-
June  I will be stepping away from my role as pastor of Lima UMC and 
will not be available for pastoral responsibilities at Lima UMC. Because 
I will also be living nearby, it also means that if we see each other in 
public places, any conversations with you after June cannot be about  
Lima Church.  
 

Although this will be a challenge, I believe it is essential if a transition 
from one pastor to the next is to go smoothly. The churchôs life and mis-
sion will thrive with everyone committed to keeping the boundaries and 
eagerly embracing the next step in the journey. 
 
 

The Staff-Parish have a more detailed document of the Covenant. Lloyd 
Noll is the chairperson. Below is a section of the document we have been 
requested to print: 



 

As of the effective date of a new appointment, a clergy person shall imme-
diately cease all pastoral and professional relationships with members or 
families in the previous appointment. Since appointments are generally 
announced well in advance, each clergy person has adequate time in 
which to affect closure and make appropriate referrals to another for the 
professional and/or pastoral care of parishioners or families. 
 
Every clergy person, active and retired, shall have a clear understanding 
with former congregations that she/he will not return to officiate at bap-
tisms, weddings, funerals, provide counseling, visitation, or other profes-
sional services in the parish. Clergy, active or retired, shall respectfully 
decline to participate in such duties when invited by members or families 
from a former congregation. Declining all such invitations is the sole re-
sponsibility of predecessor clergy. The successor, at her/his discretion 
and invitation may, if she/he deems it pastorally appropriate, invite a pre-
decessor to return for pastoral or professional duties. However, the cur-
rently appointed clergy person should never feel under any pressure to in-
vite a predecessor to return.  

[¦a/ aŀƛƭƛƴƎ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎΥ 
Lima UMC  P. O. Box 158  Lima, PA 19037 
610-566-7109  FAX 610-891-9110 

www.lima-umc.org 
 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜΥ /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŀ !ȅƻǳō 
admin@lima-umc.org 

Mon –Thurs.  9 AM – м PM, Friday 9-11 AM 
CƛƴŀƴŎŜ hŶŎŜΥ bŀƴŎȅ 5ǊƛǎŎƻƭƭ 
fincoord@comcast.net 

Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM – нΥлл PM 
aǳǎƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ DŜƻǊƎŜ CƛŜƻΣ /t! 

gfieo4000@gmail.com 
5ƛǊΦ ƻŦ !Řǳƭǘ LƴǘŜǊƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴŀƭΥ  tŀǎǘƻǊ YŀǊŜƴ .ŀǊǘƪƻǿǎƪƛ 

karenbartkowski@gmail.com 
/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳǘƘΥ .ǊŀŘ aƛƭƭŜǊ 

bradm584@gmail.com 
 

http://www.lima-umc.org
mailto:Mary.JaneK@comcast.net
mailto:fincoord@comcast.net
mailto:gfieo4000@gmail.com
mailto:karenbartkowski@gmail.com
mailto:bradm584@gmail.com
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